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“I will not go quietly into that 
good night on this and any 
other issue; I have been elected 
to represent the residents of 
mudgeeraba and represent 
them I will.”  

Maiden speech  
Hansard 22/04/09

Read all of Ros’s speech in the special 
lift out inside this edition.
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There are other people from my campaign team, booth captains 

and workers to thank such as Di Hayson, Lindy Sloane, Eunice 

Simpson, Richard Lennon, John Snell, Jacquie Clarey, Rod 

Clarey, Bryan Durham, John Kearney, Geoff  Provest, Greg 

McKenzie, Ray Cavanough, Peter Pedersen, Peter Yaun, 

Glenn Snowdon, Robert Magyar, Di Grayson, Sarina Patane, 

Wendy Flett and Cheryle Royle. I thank my very good friend 

and confidante Geoffrey Greene who I frequently say was the 

one person who drove me onwards to this place, often against 

insurmountable odds.
I thank the big bloke from up north for his advice of  ‘Never 

give up, never give in’, for his support and encouragement 

during many dark days both politically and more importantly 

personally during my mother Barb’s illness and subsequent 

death. I thank the political mentors and people I so very much 

admire—the Hon. John Howard, Senator the Hon. Nick 

Minchin, the Hon. Tony Abbott, Dr the Hon. Brendan Nelson, 

the Hon. Alexander Downer and the Hon. Bronwyn Bishop—

all of  whom have supported me both personally and politically 

over the years and who in many ways have moulded me as the 

progressive conservative who stands before you today.
I must make mention of  three other servants of  the people—

firstly, my colleague the member for Southern Downs and 

shadow Attorney-General, Lawrence Springborg, rightly 

described as the father of  LNP. I was privileged to work 

closely with him in the historic formation of  the party as a 

united conservative force. His advice, support and friendship 

are deeply appreciated. Secondly, I acknowledge the universally 

respected the Hon. Bob Quinn for his solid advice and 

friendship over the years that it has taken to get me here today. 

Thirdly, I acknowledge the Rt Hon. Ian Sinclair, the former 

federal Leader of  the National Party, who provided me with 

support, encouragement and his own personal endorsement 

even in a threecornered contest when I first stood as the 

Liberal candidate in Mudgeeraba in 2006 and again in 2009 as 

the Liberal National Party candidate.I thank Tom and Ruth Tate, Daryl Fenell, Terry White,  

Peter Ord, Kevin Ryan, Bob Bryan, the Hon. Warwick Parer, 

Dan Wood, Peter Epstein, Christopher Stear and many others 

who never gave up on me after my narrow defeat in 2006.  

I thank close friends such as Kaye and Shane Martin and Lyn 

Fidler and my parliamentary colleagues such as Steven Ciobo 

MP, Stu Robert MP, Tim Nicholls, Jann Stuckey, Mark McArdle 

and John-Paul Langbroek for their guidance and friendship over 

the ensuing years until I finally arrived at this most momentous 

of  occasions—my maiden speech. To all of  the amazing 

residents in the electorate who have travelled this journey with 

me such as Ross Kouimanis, Lucy Moss, Diane Ednie, John 

Crauford, Mary Hegarty, Ian Bolton, Stewie Elliott, Jill Waddell, 

Barb Malcolm, Kim Wooler, Karen Fullarton, Lloyd Mills,  

Des Brown, Pat Bastow, all of  the business owners at City Links 

estate, the residents who had my sign sites proudly displayed 

in their front yards and to those tireless workers during the 

campaign who stood on the side of  the road with me every 

weekend, my thanks to you can never be repaid.

Finally and most importantly, I thank my children, Ben, Greg 

and Jill. Their support, love and sacrifice have enabled me to 

be here today. My children have lived and breathed the last 

four years of  politics with me and have sustained me through 

many highs and lows during this process. To my sons, Ben and 

Greg—Ben is here today—who sat on the side of  the road 

with me every weekend, who hammered in corflutes, who 

set up booths in the rain, who manned polling booths and 

scrutineered, who put out Aframes at the crack of  dawn on 

the Nielsens Road roundabout for a year so that it was safe for 

me to protest later in the morning and for the countless hours 

of  stuffing envelopes, running errands and cooking dinner 

when they needed to: I have never been so proud to be your 

mother. To my daughter, Jill, who worked tirelessly through 

my first campaign and flew up for this campaign to make sure 

she was here to help me win: I thank you from the bottom  

of  my heart.

So many people have put their faith and trust in me to deliver 

in this place to work on their behalf  and to be a voice for 

their concerns—a voice that will help shape the future for 

our children and grandchildren and for their children and 

grandchildren. That is the case with every one of  us who 

is privileged to sit here today. In good conscience, how can 

I or any other member not return that trust by way of  total 

commitment, honesty, loyalty, focus and dedication? I have 

lived my life by the motto, ‘If  you tell me I can’t, I will show 

you I can’—doubtless the catchcry of  many successful people 

and especially, by necessity, many successful women.
To the residents of  Mudgeeraba, my resolve to effectively and 

vigorously serve you is made even stronger by your continued 

support and encouragement. You told me many times my role 

is to champion your local issues, and that is how I will spend 

my time. My pledge to you is that I will not let you down.  

Your concerns are my concerns. I will continue to listen to you 

and I will continue to fight on your behalf  to ensure that our 

needs are loudly and effectively represented in this parliament.
Ros Bates MP - Member for MudgeerabaMudgeeraba Electorate Office:
Phone:  07 5569 0482      Fax:   07 5569 0675 

Email:  mudgeeraba@parliament.qld.gov.au 
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Maiden Speech  Ros Bates MP - Member for Mudgeeraba
during the planning for the eventual upgrade of  the M1 to 
eight lanes; consultation on the restriction on cold production 
burns which remains a huge safety concern for the residents of  
Springbrook and surrounds in the wake of  similar communities 
being totally destroyed in the recent Victorian bushfires; rapid 
and significant upgrade of  the treacherous Beechmont Road 
where families are concerned for the safety of  their children 
on school buses and where 14 motorists and cyclists have 
sustained injuries since December 2008; the introduction of  
more east-west bus services for the residents in the towns west 
of  the M1; an increased response to community concerns in 
the Merrimac area where the dangerous lack of  crossings on 
Bourton Road is a safety concern for the elderly and children; 
greatly improved access to their own homes for the residents 
in Carrara at River Gardens Caravan Park and Casino Village 
Caravan Park; increased fire services to the 4211 postcode 
area and fast-tracking of  the long awaited Nerang Fire Station 
which will serve areas such as Carrara; and a dramatic increase 
in patient services on the Gold Coast, particularly cancer 
services, so that our oncology and radiation oncology patients 
do not have to travel on a bus to Brisbane.

These are all concerns that have been raised with me over the 
past four years whilst campaigning full time in the electorate 
and which form part of  my vision for Mudgeeraba. You will 
hear much from me on these and many other issues of  concern 
to the people of  Mudgeeraba. I will not go quietly into that 
good night on these and other issues. The people have elected 
me to represent them in this place and represent them I will, 
without fear or favour.

I have worked tirelessly in the local community for the past four 
years as a candidate and as a spokesperson for the Mudgeeraba 
Action Group. I will continue to fight to improve a whole range 
of  local services, including: to ensure that the government 
keeps its promise to underground the overhead powerlines in 
Reedy Creek; to lobby for a new state high school much needed 
west of  the M1; to pressure for a significant increase in our 
local police numbers; to continue working to save the Elysium 
Road overpass at exit 75; to bring about fast-tracking of  the 
long awaited duplication of  the M1 and further community 
consultation for those interchanges at Mudgeeraba, Robina 
and Reedy Creek; and dramatic upgrading of  Worongary Road, 
Springbrook Road and Beechmont Road.

The health system is very close to my heart. I have been a 
registered general nurse for over 25 years. I am still a registered 
nurse in Queensland. I was motivated to run for the state seat of  
Mudgeeraba in 2006 after watching my two sisters, both nurses, 
and many of  their nurse friends being burnt out by a system 
that did not reward or recognise their contribution to nursing. 
I was formerly the general manager and director of  nursing 
at the Wesley Gold Coast Hospital. During that time I was 
awarded the Royal Australian College of  Nursing distinguished 
services award for Queensland as well as the Prime Minister’s 
Centenary of  Federation medal for distinguished service to the 
Australian community in health. I am particularly delighted that 
I will be able to provide to this place that vocal and credible 

representation that nurses are so rightly demanding. I will 
ensure that this most trusted and dedicated profession gets the 
acknowledgement it deserves.

I have been a successful businesswoman and a vocal health 
advocate and was the winner of  the Telstra Queensland 
Businesswoman of  Year AusIndustry category in 2000.  
I was also awarded the outstanding role model award in 2001 
on International Women’s Day for my services to the Gold 
Coast community in health. This is part of  the background 
I bring to my role. You can rest assured I will focus my  
skills and experience to stand up for locals and provide  
strong representation on behalf  of  the residents of  the 
Mudgeeraba electorate.

Before continuing, Mr Speaker, I would like to pause to 
congratulate you on your appointment. I look forward to seeing 
your legendary fairness, good humour and even-handedness 
permeate the proceedings in this chamber for the life of  your 
appointment.

My sincere good wishes also go to the former member for 
Mudgeeraba. I wish her well as she rediscovers her family after 
representing Mudgeeraba. I hope that her future is everything 
she wishes for herself.

As well as the electors of  Mudgeeraba who have helped me 
to properly understand so many local issues, there are some 
other people who have helped me on my journey to this place.  
My campaign team was outstanding. Many of  those who assisted 
in the 2006 campaign again assisted with this latest campaign. 
Some are here today and I must thank them. My campaign 
manager, Nikki Ross, has learnt in this hotly contested political 
battle just how significant are the demands placed on family.  
I thank Nikki, her husband, Craig, and our Mudgeeraba mascot 
their young daughter, Ella, for their time, their unwavering 
support and their friendship.

My parents always believed in me. In particular, my father 
Snowy who passed away before the 2006 state election— 
I can hear him saying today, ‘We expected it of  you, Mate.’  
My mother, Barb, who passed away less than six months ago 
and is buried in the Mudgeeraba cemetery, would have been 
cheering me on from above during many a protest at the 
Mudgeeraba interchange. I know my mother and father are 
watching over me today. I pray the courage and determination 
that characterised their lives will live on in me.

My sisters, Josie and Cathy, who have always been there for me, 
who helped on election day and at many of  the 75 listening 
posts I held during the course of  campaign and in all sorts of  
other ways, have watched their sister achieve many things since 
moving to Queensland and I know that they are very proud 
of  me and will continue to keep me grounded as only sisters 
can. Many people today have spoken of  family. Without my 
family none of  my achievements would have been possible.  
I can never thank them enough but I will leave them to last.
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I rise today in this chamber humbled, grateful and privileged—humbled by the confidence the people of  Mudgeeraba have placed in me, profoundly grateful for the support of  all those who have worked so hard to get me here and deeply privileged at the opportunity afforded me by the people of  Mudgeeraba. Let there be no doubt: I am here to represent the residents of  Mudgeeraba and represent them I will. I am conscious of  the honour they have bestowed upon me, I am conscious of  the trust that they have put in me, I am conscious of  their rightful expectation that I will work tirelessly on their behalf, and I am conscious of  the enormous responsibility that now rests with me as the member for Mudgeeraba.

The electorate of  Mudgeeraba covers the rural hinterland of  the southern Gold Coast west of  the Pacific Motorway as well as urban centres west of  the Robina Parkway. It includes the Robina Hospital, the Robina Town Centre—surely now one of  the world’s great shopping centres—and Skilled Stadium, home of  the mighty Gold Coast Titans and the newly formed and eagerly anticipated A-League team Gold Coast United.

The Mudgeeraba electorate encompasses some of  the most beautiful areas in Australia including Springbrook, Natural Bridge, Numinbah Valley, Advancetown, Austinville, Lower Beechmont and the sought-after lifestyle centres of  Bonogin, Gilston, Mudgeeraba, Reedy Creek, Tallai, Worongary, Merrimac and sections of  Carrara and Robina. If  one were to sit down to design the ideal area to represent, an area of  both natural beauty and modern convenience, an area of  exciting growth and centuries-old natural wonder, an area of  commercial excitement and superb lifestyle, then tell them to stop their designing: it has already been done and it is called Mudgeeraba. This is an area and these are people that I have come to know well, especially over the last few years.

My family and I have been Gold Coast locals for over 10 years. My children and I originally moved from a small country town in Victoria known as Healesville. Ours was one of  the very early Healesville families where my family name is well known as local dairy farmers. As a youngster you would have found me harvesting with my cousins, riding horses with my sisters, and learning to drive a car and motorbike in our paddocks.  My father worked for the Forest Commission and was a Country Fire Authority volunteer, and my mother was a proud second-generation schoolteacher.

AFL footy was a big part of  my life. Apart from being a trainer for the Healesville Football Club, I barracked for North Melbourne while my father played for Melbourne and other relatives played for Geelong and St Kilda and, I regret to say, even Collingwood. My parents moved to the Gold Coast in 1989, and the children and I regularly holidayed on the coast every year before we finally made the move to be with the rest of  our family.

I joined the Liberal Party in 2000 and quickly found myself  immersed in the political world, having campaigned in every state, federal and local council election on the Gold Coast since that time. I was a candidate for the Liberal Party in Mudgeeraba at the 2006 state election where I was narrowly defeated.  It was during that campaign that I doorknocked more than  7½ thousand homes in the electorate. For those of  you who know the Gold Coast hinterland, this was not an easy task. Up hills and down valleys, I learned from residents in farmhouse kitchens, on the balconies of  town houses and in the common rooms of  retirement villages. I heard the views of  people working on shop floors, business owners in their home based offices, customers in coffee shops, police officers and firefighters, and mums and dads at local schools and sporting events. I listened to schoolteachers and parents, nurses and patients, retirees and professionals. On more  than one occasion I shared the unforgettable ordeal of  passengers on the infamous ‘Bombay Express’. I travelled and learnt from the people the length and breadth of  the electorate. I learnt that overwhelmingly the residents of  Mudgeeraba understand that our area is one of  contrasts. 

Like much of  the Gold Coast, Mudgeeraba is characterised by rapid population growth as thousands of  southerners cross the border into the great state of  Queensland. Alongside that rapid growth is the development of  related business infrastructure. We need look no further than the magnificent Robina Town Centre precinct to see an area that is growing as a commercial and retail heart required to serve the surrounding region.  That dynamic growth contrasts dramatically with the heritage listed pristine forests of  the hinterland—bushland areas that remain untouched and are recognised internationally for their diverse wildlife, incredible plant life and remarkable views; areas that contribute to our state’s tourist industry year in and year out by drawing tourists from all parts of  the world.

I learned that the people of  Mudgeeraba understand their right to be treated by government with the respect, dignity and honesty that is the right of  every single Queenslander. Having my home and family in the area and speaking with thousands of  fellow residents over a number of  years has helped me crystalise a shared vision for our wonderful electorate—a vision that I dedicate myself  to making a reality during my time as the people’s representative. That vision includes: a significant increase in police numbers in Mudgeeraba and surrounding electorates that will lead to a major reduction in graffiti crimes and hooning; underground powerlines as the norm rather than the exception, where new developments and major projects listen to the voices of  residents and do the environmentally and aesthetically right thing; a reduction in traffic concerns for local residents and a significant amount of  mandatory community consultation that is both meaningful and credible, especially for those residents west of  the M1; solutions to the Mudgeeraba traffic gridlock caused by cars utilising Robina Parkway and Robina Town Centre Drive and again driven by meaningful community consultation; reconsideration of  the closure of  the Elysium Road overpass which will severely affect residents and businesses in the area and requires much more consultation 
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I rise today in this chamber humbled, grateful 
and privileged—humbled by the confidence 
the people of  Mudgeeraba have placed in 
me, profoundly grateful for the support of  
all those who have worked so hard to get me 
here and deeply privileged at the opportunity 
afforded me by the people of  Mudgeeraba.  
Let there be no doubt: I am here to represent 
the residents of  Mudgeeraba and represent 
them I will. I am conscious of  the honour they 
have bestowed upon me, I am conscious of  the 
trust that they have put in me, I am conscious 
of  their rightful expectation that I will work 
tirelessly on their behalf, and I am conscious 
of  the enormous responsibility that now rests 
with me as the member for Mudgeeraba.

Maiden Speech

Member for Mudgeeraba

Hansard  
 Wednesday, 22 April 2009

Ros Bates MP

I am very honoured and humbled to have been 
elected as your representative at the March 
State election, and I was overwhelmed by the 
support I received. It is no easy feat to unseat 
an incumbent, however with many issues 
crying out for attention, I believe residents 
wanted a strong local voice. My pledge to 
you is I am here to represent you, and I will 
continue to be a loud vocal champion for the 
many issues we are currently facing.

My staff and I have moved into the electorate 
office and have settled in quite nicely. I would 
like to thank those of you who popped in to 
say hello and welcome us – it was very much 
appreciated.

One of the first things we did when we moved 
in was to remove the sticker on the door 
advising the office was closed between 
1.00pm to 2.00pm for lunch. I would like to 
assure residents my office is open from 9am 
to 5pm, Monday to Friday (except for public 
holidays).

On Wednesday 22 April 2009 I made my 
Maiden Speech, of which a copy is included 
in this newsletter. My speech allowed me 
to outline my priorities and vision for our 
area, and to give some further background 
information on myself - who I am and what I 
stand for.

Since then, I have been a strong local voice in 
Parliament and spoken on numerous pieces of 
legislation being pushed through by the Bligh 
Government including health, law and order, 
and infrastructure.  In addition, I have lodged 
Questions on Notice to various Ministers on 
issues pertaining to our area.  Petitions have 
also been presented to Parliament regarding 
roads, and law and order.  Regular updates 
on my speeches, Questions on Notice, and 
press releases can be downloaded from my 
website. 

Queenslanders now know why we went to 
an early election, with the recent delivery 
of the Queensland Budget. The Queensland 
Labor Government’s eagerness to sell off our 
profitable assets in this present economic 
climate to fill in their budget black hole, will 
only result in short-changing Queensland 
residents.

From 1 July many household budgets will 
be affected by the increase in vehicle 
registration, fuel costs, and the recent 
announcement of a further increase in 
electricity costs is another blow to our hip 
pocket.  Community groups will also bear the 
burden of these increasing expenses, and I 
would  like to reassure the many community 
groups who utilised the photocopier from 
this office, this service will continue. I realise 
many community groups run on a shoestring 
budget and I am more than happy to be able 
to provide this assistance.

As a new Member I unfortunately did not 
have a magic community database left for 
my use, so I would ask all community groups 
to please contact my office to advise their 
contact details. I can then contact you  
when new funding and other opportunities 
become available.

I will be holding regular Action Posts, so 
you will see me out and about on the side 
of the road again. Of course if you have any 
issues you wish to raise with me please 
contact my office at any time to organise an 
appointment.

In closing, I cannot thank you enough for 
the trust you have placed in me to be your 
representative in State Parliament. Your 
trust will not be misplaced.

Yours sincerely

Ros Bates MP 
Member for Mudgeeraba

Ros with her 3 children - Ben, Greg and Jill.



Update on  
local issues
M1 Upgrade  
(Exit 75, Exit 79 and Exit 85)
Residents may recall in December 2008 Premier Bligh and the 
Federal Minister for Infrastructure and Transport Anthony 
Albanese announced, amidst much fanfare, funding to ‘fast-track’ 
the widening from four to six lanes between Exit 73 and Exit 77.  
Six months down the track and $14M has been allocated in this 
year’s Budget to commence this long overdue upgrade, yet there 
is no indication of when works will actually start.  

Exit 75 is currently safe under the proposed six-laning of 
the M1 however the $158 million announced by the Bligh 
State Government in December 2008, funded by the Federal 
Government, is yet to be spent.  

Exit 79 is under construction and is due to be completed in June 
2010. Further funding of $17.9M was announced in the recent 
Queensland Budet to continue this upgrade. This much needed 
interchange will take traffic off the Mudgeeraba Road/Railway 
Street roundabout and will be a welcome relief for the neglected 
residents of the Mudgeeraba area. 

The Exit 85 interchange has also been allocated funding of 
$35.2M from the recent Budget. This is to provide access to the 
new Varsity Lakes railway station, and planning for the future 
upgrade of this interchange. 

It is time for the buck passing between State and Federal 
Governments on the M1 upgrade to stop. It is now up to the State 
Government to get on with the job.

Springbrook Road
The Gold Coast-Springbrook Road was closed for eight weeks 
and whilst I understand and sympathise with the residents and 
businesses in Springbrook by the delay in reopening the road,  
I was satisfied Main Roads were doing all they could to get the 
road reopened to traffic as quickly as possible. 

I inspected the land slide area with Main Roads and can attest to 
the extraordinary efforts they undertook to ensure this section 
of road was safe for locals and tourists alike. Main Roads took 
the opportunity to bring forward much needed improvements 
to this road whilst it was closed to the public. This included 
resurfacing of dangerous curves, clearing out of gutters and 
replacing damaged guard rails.

Beechmont Road
Many of you would be aware there has been 17 separate vehicle 
accidents on Beechmont Road since December 2008, with a 
recent accident sadly resulting in a fatality. Prior to the election, 
$2.5M was announced by the State Government to upgrade this 
road.  I am happy to report this funding will be delivered as part 
of the Roads Implementation Program.  Whilst this amount is well 
short of the amount needed to undertake proper upgrading, it is 
an example of how people power can have a positive influence. 

I have met with Main Roads and the Better Roads for Beechmont 
group and the three important sections to be included as part 
of this upgrade have been identified.  Other funding avenues 
are being sought through the Federal Government’s Black 
Spot Program. I thank the many concerned residents of Lower 
Beechmont who have fought side by side with me on this issue.

WORONGARY ROAD
Thank you to all of the residents who signed my protest card 
calling for Worongary Road to be upgraded. These cards have 
been sent to the Premier and I am awaiting a response.   I have 
also lodged a Question on Notice to the Minister for Main Roads 
on this issue and look forward to his response.

The number of potholes on this road due to the recent rains have 
increased dramatically, and the patchwork quilt it now resembles 
is a danger to all who travel this road.  I have met with Main Roads 
and have been advised no funding has been allocated to upgrade 
Worongary Road. 

I strongly urge all residents to notify Police of near misses or any 
accidents that occur on Worongary Road - these statistics are used 
by Main Roads when determining priority and allocation of funding.   
I can assure residents I will continue to fight for this upgrade.



24 Hour Police Station Petition

In May I tabled a petition with over 2500 signatures from local 
residents demanding a 24 hour police station with increased 
counter services, and to increase the number of police in our 
area. It is important local residents continue to  report any and 
all incidences so our crime statistics are a true representation of 
what is happening in our area. 

I would also like to advise residents if they have concerns they 
are welcome to attend the Police Consultative Committee 
meeting held at 5.30pm, on the 1st Monday of each month at the 
Mudgeeraba Police Station. This meeting is open to the public 
and I would encourage residents to attend and have their say.

Overhead Powerlines - Reedy Creek

In the dying days of the last election the Labor State Government 
finally succumbed to people power and announced the overhead 
power lines in Reedy Creek would go underground. Whilst this 
announcement was received in good faith by the residents, it is 
extremely disappointing to see this election promise excluded 
from the Bligh Government’s recent Budget.

I would like to thank all of the residents in Reedy Creek 
who responded to my postcard protest, with the response 
an overwhelming NO for overhead power lines. I can assure 
residents I have already put the State Government on notice 
about this issue, and will continue to fight to ensure this election 
commitment is honoured.

Anzac Day Service

One of my first official 
function as your newly elected 
MP was to attend the Dawn 
Service at Mudgeeraba, and 
the Mudgeeraba RSL’s Sunset 
Service. Congratulations to 
the Mudgeeraba RSL on both 
services. I also attended the 
Robina Anzac Day service, and Springbrook’s Memorial service. 
It was pleasing to see so many young people attending these 
services. I have provided a Letter of Support for the funding of 
a new cenotaph at Springbrook, which is being sponsored by the 
Gold Coast City Council.

NEW HIGH SCHOOL needed

I have been contacted by many local parents in support of a 
new State High School to be built west of the M1. Government 
figures for 2009 show 48,478 students attend state schools at 
100 percent plus capacity, while 21,227 are at school at 98-99 
percent capacity.

These figures reinforce why I have continued to lobby for a new 
high school west of the M1 for the past two years. Sixty-eight 
percent of the Mudgeeraba electorate are under 45 years of 
age with school aged children, and with a growth rate of 3.7% 
per annum surely the Bligh Labor Government must have plans 
to build a state high school to service the needs of our rapidly 
growing community. 

I will continue to lobby Education Queensland and Premier Bligh 
on this issue.  A petition for a feasibility study on this issue has 
been created, and can be signed at my office or in many of your 
local shops throughout the electorate. 

2009/2010 Budget Update

The once proud history of Queensland as a low-tax, lifestyle 
capital of Australia is now becoming a distant memory. This 
budget is the result of our economic decline under eleven years 
of a Labor Government. A debt of $85.5 billion by 2013 will leave 
an average household of four facing a debt of $78,000 each.

Although there are many omissions from this Budget for our 
area, the funding announcements listed below are welcomed:

• 	 $17.89M for the Robina Health precinct; 
• 	 $72.37M towards the expansion of the Robina Hospital; 
• 	 $120M to continue raising of the Hinze Dam; 
•	 $97.3M to continue extending the Gold Coast Railway 		
	 from Robina to Varsity Lakes.

In light of our asset sell-off, it is important the Queensland 
Government ensure all funding allocated is utilised on time, and 
on budget.

upcoming action posts

I will be at the following locations and would encourage residents 
to come and speak with me about local issues:

REEDY CREEK -	 Saturday 25 July 2009 at 10:00am
		  Outside shops, corner of Bridgman Drive  
		  and Gemvale Road
MUDGEERABA -	 Saturday 8 August 2009 at 10:00am
		  The Mill, Corner of Gemvale Road  
		  and Somerset Drive
GILSTON - 	 Saturday 15 August 2009 at 10:00am 
		  Outside Gilston Hall, Worongary Road
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


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


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SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT 
COMMITTEE

As a new member of Parliament 
and nurse, I am pleased to 
be a member of the Social 
Development Committee 
established to monitor and 
report on issues in the policy 
areas of health, education and 
training, social welfare services, 
community development, 
housing, child safety, Aboriginal 
and Torrest Strait Islander 
policy. An enquiry has been 
launched into the impact of 
chronic diseases in Queensland 
communities, and the steps 
required to reduce this 
incidence.
The Committee invites 
interested organisations and 
individuals to make a written 
submission addressing the 
enquiry’s terms of reference by 
31 July 2009. 
For further information visit
www.parliament.qld.gov.au/sdc/

Website

My new website is nearly completed.  Residents will be able to look 
at my media releases, download speeches, view community events 
I have attended or am hosting, and sign up for my e-newsletter.  

HOON WATCH

I would encourage residents and businesses 
who witness hooning activities to continue to fill 
in my ‘Hoon Watch’ forms. As a result of these forms 
being received by the Mudgeeraba Police, a number of warnings have been issued  
to drivers.

Compared to the same time last year, we are seeing an increase of three times the number of 
cars impounded in the same period. It is obvious that residents are fed up with hoons and are 
providing police with local intelligence to apprehend these habitual law breakers.

I call on residents to play an active role in keeping their local streets safe. Hoon Watch forms 
can be collected from my electorate office or can be downloaded from my website.

GRAFFITI WATCH

In response to the increase in graffiti in local areas,  
I have created a ‘Graffiti Watch’ program (similar to 
Hoon Watch), to allow residents to anonymously report 
incidents of graffiti to Police.

Graffiti offences should also be reported to the Gold Coast City Council on their  
Graffiti Hotline - 5581 7998 or via email graffiti@goldcoast.qld.gov.au

Graffiti Watch forms can be collected from my electorate office or can be downloaded from 
my website.

Toner Recycling

It has been estimated over 80% of our used cartridges are going 
directly to landfill with Australians throwing away more than 18 million 
cartridges every year. This amounts to over 5,000 tonnes of material 
including laser toner cartridges, inkjet cartridges, photocopier toner 
bottles and drums, that will eventually end up in landfill.

I have placed a toner recycling carton in my office and would encourage local businesses and 
residents to drop their toners into my office for recycling.

COMPANION CARDS

The Queensland Companion Card program has been introduced for people 
with a disability with a lifelong need for attendant care support in order 
to enable them to participate in community life. The program promotes 
fair ticketing for people who need this kind of support and removes one of 
the barriers to their participation in activities and events - the expense of 
purchasing an additional ticket for their companion. Call 13 13 04 or visit 
www.companioncard.asn.au (select Queensland) for further information.

QUEENSLAND FLAGS

A Queensland Flag is available through the State Government’s 
free flag scheme. Eligible organisations such as schools, youth 
organisations, community service groups and sporting clubs can 
request a Queensland flag. For further information on this scheme, 
please contact my office on 5569 0482.

Congratulatory Messages

My office can help you apply for a congratulatory message 
to be sent to yourself or someone you know who is about to 
celebrate a significant birthday or wedding anniversary.

You will need to provide supporting documentation like a birth certificate or marriage 
certificate. If these are not available you can provide a statutory declaration.

Anniversary messages can be delivered directly to the recipient or to a care-of-address  
for surprises.
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